
 
 
 
 

May 10, 2024 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

I am requesting funding for the Sheridan School District’s Barbara Roberts Career and Technical 
Education Center in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Sheridan 
School District. The project is located at 435 South Bridge Street, Sheridan, OR 97378.  

Funds will be used to provide direct training to students and adults, either re-entering the 
workforce or retraining, in four primary areas: truck driving and diesel mechanics, fire fighting 
and emergency services, agricultural industries, and general manufacturing. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will provide career pathways to students and adults 
in need of retraining in a community with a significant low-income population.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 42 
U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), and 5305(a)(4).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Andrea Salinas 
Member of Congress  

 


